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Comments from Pastor Connie 

  

 “Blessed New Year”  and God Bless You!  2021 was another challenging 
opportunity.  There were periods of discouragement when the pews in wor-
ship remained quite empty.  Then I remembered John Wesley, a theologian 
whose teaching helped change the world wrote, “The world is my parish”.  
How true!  Ministry exists very day.  Officiating funerals provides congrega-
tions of people who might never enter a church.  Working with the Baby 
Pantry provides opportunities to touch lives I’d never come in contact with.  
The supervisors at New Hope have informed me the girls want to come to 
worship more often.  Pioneer students are reaching out.  The office assis-
tant  refers to all of you as “truly, God’s blessings”. 

 Plans are being made for a special activity each month.  Believe it or 
not Wanda and I have already planned a Christmas party, decorations and 
surprises. 

 An Easter service is in the works.  Music is being planned.  Outreach 
opportunities are available in new areas. 

 Thank you to everyone this past year who has helped put a smile on 
other’s hearts.  Children have been kept warm with hats, socks and mittens. 

Teens received at least one gift and some beautiful Christmas stockings 
filled to the brim.  Senor citizens have received numerous cards reminding 
them of being missed and loved. 

 God is Good, all the time.  All the time, God is Good.  Looking forward 
to a great year. 

 

 God’s blessings, 

       Pastor Connie  

 














